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June 2018 

Madrid-Waddington Central School 
Have a great 

Summer! 

Congratulations to MWCS Class of 2018 
Graduation—Friday, June 22, 2018 at 7:00 PM 

John Dinneen Memorial Auditorium 

 
Dear Madrid-Waddington Community,  
 
Despite the endless winter we are nearing the end of another school year that seems to have flown by 
quicker than the one before.  We have an incredibly active student body due to the support and time in-
vestment made by all involved in the learning process. It is a true privilege to live and work in a school 
community that values education and understands the importance of providing opportunities for students 
to grow both in and out of the classroom.   
 

This shared commitment was evident in May with the much appreciated approval of all budgetary proposi-
tions as well as a full selection of candidates willing to serve on the school board.  The three candidates 
elected to the Board of Education include new members Charles Grant and Katie Logan as well as fifteen 
year veteran Gerald Molnar. Being a board member is a difficult and demanding position so having this 
level of interest is a true testament to the communal dedication. 
 

No discussion of devotion to the Madrid-Waddington School District would be complete without mentioning 
the two individuals who will be retiring at the end of this school year.  Mrs. Melody Molnar has spent over 
twenty years as an elementary teacher at MWCS and has never once shown signs of tiring from the 
“wheels on the bus.” She has provided an educational foundation for hundreds of students over the past 
two decades and facilitated numerous opportunities for high school students through her involvement with 
key club.  Mrs. Monica Barkley has been happily greeting students in the cafeteria for the past thirty years. 
Her smile and cheerful, student-friendly demeanor has provided a daily bright spot for many people over 
the years. Congratulations to both for careers that have had a tremendously positive impact on our school. 
 

This will be another busy summer as we continue to make improvements to the campus.  Our custodial 
crew will be tackling another round of painting in the high school wing to add some color to the hall-
ways.  They will also be investing considerable time restoring our nature trails so we can use the area to 
extend learning outside of the classroom.  A concerted effort has been made over the past few years to 
enhance the esthetics of the building and make it more student-focused. If anyone has not yet had a 
chance to check out the new high school cafeteria furniture please take a look at our Facebook 
page.  These improvements have been met with much student excitement so we look forward to the con-
tinued improvements. 
 

The only downside moving into the next school year will be the previously mentioned retirees and the ab-
sence of this year’s graduating class.  Fifty-two outstanding Yellowjackets will be walking across the stage 
this June and although you will all be missed we are excited to hear of your future success.   
 

Please have a safe, healthy, and enjoyable summer. 
 
Cordially, 
 
 
Eric Burke 
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Class of 2018 Honor Students 

The Madrid-Waddington Central School District wishes to also recognize the following  
Honor Students from the Class of 2018 for outstanding academic achievement. 

Congratulations ! 

Summa Cum Laude 
Sara Evans:  Sara is the daughter of Daniel and Michele 
Evans.  Sara is planning on attending SUNY Binghamton and 
will be participating in the Freshman Research Immersion 
Program.  Sara has been awarded the Potsdam Elks Club 
Academic Top Five Honors and is a member of the National 
Honor Society. She has earned an Advanced Regents  
diploma with Mastery in Math and Science. 

Summa Cum Laude 
Katharine Dinneen:  Katharine is the daughter of John  
Dinneen and Deanna Shampine. Katharine will attend  
Syracuse University in the fall and plans on majoring in 
English Education.  Katharine has been awarded the  
Syracuse University School of Education Leadership  
Scholarship. She is a member of National Honor Society 
and the Tri M Music Honor Society.  Katharine has  
participated in the Fall productions and Spring musicals 
and was most recently awarded the Potsdam Elks Club 
Academic Top Five Honors and Excellence in Music  
recognition.  Katharine has completed her high school  
degree in three years and has earned an Advanced  
Regents diploma with Honors, Mastery in Science. 

Summa Cum Laude 
GPA 95  and above 

 
Magna Cum Laude 
GPA 93 and above 

 
Cum Laude 

GPA 90 and above 
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Summa Cum Laude 
Lydia Maskell:  Lydia is the daughter of John 
and Lisa Maskell.  She is attending the  
University of Rhode Island in the fall and has 
been accepted into the Doctorate of Pharmacy 
Program.  Lydia is a member of drama club, 
National Honor Society, Community Club  
President, and the Class of 2018 President. She 
has been on the High Honor Roll throughout 
her high school career.  Lydia has shown horses 
competitively at rated shows and through the 
Interscholastic Equestrian Association and has 
earned her Middle and High School Letters as 
an equestrian for the past 6 years through the 
United States Equestrian Foundation.  Lydia 
continues to work as a stable hand at Loomis 
Quarter Horses.  She also enjoys caring for oth-
ers, children and pets.  Lydia is the recipient of 
the St. Lawrence University Augsbury  
scholarship, as well as the Centennial  
Scholarship and Founders Grant from the  
University of Rhode Island.  Lydia has earned 
an Advanced Regents with Honors and Mastery 
in Math and Science diploma upon graduation 
in June. 

Summa Cum Laude 
Audrey Higginson:  Audrey is the daughter of Debra and  
Christopher Higginson.  She plans on attending Rensselaer  
Polytechnic Institute, majoring in Physics.  Audrey has been 
awarded the Rensselaer Medal Scholarship, Evergreen STEM 
Scholarship and was most recently recognized as a WWNY TV 
Channel 7 Academic All Star.  Audrey has earned an Advanced 
Regents diploma with Honors, Mastery in Math and Science. 

Please see more Honor Students on  
Page 7…... 
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Future Plans for the Class of 2018 
(as of June 4, 2018) 

 

Lucas Adams   Natural Resource/Conservation Paul Smiths College 
Tyler Allen   Music Education/Therapy  SUNY Potsdam 
Karl Baker   Civil Engineering Technology SUNY Canton 
Lindsey Baker   Undeclared    SUNY Potsdam 
Francis Bateman  Pre-Med, Bio/Chem   SUNY Binghamton 
Breanna Bouchey  Nursing    SUNY Plattsburgh 
Emily Bracy   Social Work    SUNY Potsdam 
Allen Burnor   Work Force 
Austina Bush   Psychology    SUNY Potsdam 
Benjamin Cochrane  Work Force/EMT 
Seth Cooke   Work Force 
Christopher Dalton  Work Force 
Katharine Dinneen  English Education   Syracuse University 
Daniel Dominy  Environmental Studies  St. Lawrence University 
Sara Evans   Biology    SUNY Binghamton 
Kyle Field   Natural Resource Management Paul Smiths College 
Adam Finnegan  Work Force 
Tyler Fitzgerald  Philosophy/Theology   Pontifical College Josephinum 
Carolyn Gordon  Work Force 
Hannah Grant   Information Technology  SUNY Canton 
Garrett Griffin   Psychology    SUNY Canton, Potsdam 
Brianna Hammond  Dental Hygiene   SUNY Broome 
Kathryne Harper  Work Force 
Taylor Harris   Undecided    SUNY Potsdam 
Dean Higby   Criminal Justice   Jefferson Community College 
Audrey Higginson  Physics    Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute 
Cassady Hodgdon  Sociology    SUNY Empire 
Danielle Hough  Biology    LeMoyne College 
Margaret Kent   Business Studies   Clarkson University 
Caleb Lawrence  Undecided 
Aubrie Liddell   Psychology    Keuka College 
Lydia Maskell   Pharmacy    University of Rhode Island 
Kerry Mayette   Undeclared    SUNY Potsdam 
Emily McBath   Engineering    Clarkson University 
Megan McCall  Undeclared    St. Lawrence University 
Breanna Fetterly  Criminal Justice   North Country Comm. College 
Joshua Mikolay  Electrical Engineering   Clarkson University   
Dakota Niles   Work Force 
Emily Pelkey   Psychology    SUNY Potsdam 
Shea Putney   Coast Guard 
Jake Robinson   Environmental Studies  LeMoyne College 
Olivia Rubin   Undeclared    SUNY Potsdam  
Evan Ryan   Business    LeMoyne College 
Gabriella Scott  Digital Media/Graphic Design St. John Fisher 
Kassandra Sharlow  Work Force 
Quenton Steinburg  Business    Greenville Technical College 
Alexis Stoner   Biology/Pre-Physical Therapy Clarkson University 
Brett Taylor   Work Force 
 
         Continued on Page 9…. 



 5 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO 2018 SENIORS COMPLETING  

BOCES PROGRAMS 
 

* Denotes member of the National Technical Honor Society 

 
  
   *Lucas Adams   Natural Resource Mgt. 2 
   *Karl Baker   Natural Resource Mgt. 2 
     Benjamin Cochrane  Auto Technology 2 
     Seth Cooke   Auto Technology 2 
     Adam Finnegan  Metal Working Tech. 2 
   *Hannah Grant   Software & Business Design 2 
   *Kathryn Harper  Education & Human Services 2 
     Cassady Hodgdon  Criminal Justice 2 
   *Josh Mikolay   HVAC 2 
     Dakota Niles   Auto Technology 2 
   *Kassandra Sharlow  Cosmetology 2 
     Brett Taylor   Agricultural Studies 
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Sunday, June 3, 2018 
two of our graduating seniors,  

Katharine Dinneen and Audrey Higginson were recognized for  
their accomplishments at the 

Senior Recognition Dinner hosted by the  
St. Lawrence-Lewis Counties School Boards Association  

held at Clarkson’s Cheel Arena    
CONGRATULATIONS !! 
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Summa Cum Laude 
Emily McBath:  Emily is the daughter of David and 
Julie McBath.  She is attending Clarkson University and 
will be in the Civil Engineering program.  Emily has 
been involved in the National Honor Society, Varsity 
club, yearbook staff and the drama club.  She is the 
Class of 2018 co-treasurer, yearbook photo editor and 
National Honor Society Treasurer. Emily is an athlete 
and has participated in basketball, softball, travel  
softball, and volleyball.  She was the volleyball  
co-captain, and the softball and travel softball captain. 
Emily has earned the distinction of Academic All-
Northern for all sports, she was chosen for first team 
All Northern for softball and earned Co-MVP for  
Section X for Softball.  She has been an active member 
in her church community. Emily is a junior member of 
the Waddington rescue squad, St.Lawrence Diary 
princess, and is a member of the NY Junior Holstein 
Association. Emily also babysits in her spare time as 
well as working the summer recreation program for 
the Town of Waddington.  Emily received the Clarkson 
Leadership scholarship. Emily has earned an Advanced 
Regents with Honors and Mastery in Math and  
Science. 

Summa Cum Laude 
Jacob Thomas:  Jacob is the son of Chris and 
Lucy Thomas.  Jacob will be attending St.  
Lawrence University in the fall with an  
undeclared major.  Jacob has been an active 
participant in the National Honor Society.  
Jacob is an athlete playing basketball, soccer 
and baseball and earned the leadership  
position of co-captain of the soccer team in 
11th grade.  Jacob has also worked hard over 
the summer mowing lawns and splitting 
wood. Jacob received the AMVETS scholarship 
as well as the Elks Academic top five award. 
Jacob has earned an Advanced Regents with 
Honors and Mastery in Math and Science.   

Summa Cum Laude 
GPA 95  and above 

 
Magna Cum Laude 
GPA 93 and above 

 
Cum Laude 

GPA 90 and above 

Please see more Honor Students on  
Page 10…... 
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FITNESS CENTER SUMMER HOURS 

for community use 
 

HOURS STARTING JUNE 25 
                Monday – Tuesday—Thursday     5:00–7:30 PM 

         Fitness Center is closed July 4th & Labor Day 
 

                  Please use the doors by 
                 the Fitness Center 

 
 
 
 
 

  Check the website:     http://www.mwcsk12.org 
Out of town guests?  Have them join for a nominal fee.  See the supervisor for more details.  

All participants must be trained on the proper use of the  
Fitness  Center equipment by the supervisory staff.   

 
 

IMPORTANT REGENTS EXAM UPDATE from GUIDANCE OFFICE 
 

REGENTS EXAM REQUIREMENTS 
    All regular education students must get at least a 65 on FIVE Regents exams and meet course and credit require-
ments to graduate in New York State with a REGENTS diploma.  Students planning to obtain an ADVANCED RE-
GENTS diploma have additional test requirements. The exams required for a REGENTS diploma are: 
 
  Common Core/Integrated Algebra   Global History and Geography 
  One Science Regents     Comprehensive English 
  US History & Government 
 
Students who are interested in re-taking a Regents exam, either for  a higher score, or to meet the 65 requirement can 
take exams in the summer.  Please check with the Guidance Office for registration information, cost, and testing dates. 
  

THERE IS A FEE TO TAKE A REGENTS EXAM DURING THE SUMMER   
 

Also, any student interested in attending SUMMER SCHOOL must contact 
the Guidance Office by June 27 for enrollment information.  The Guidance Office will 

be open June 25, 26, and 27, 2018 -  8:00 AM to 2:30 PM  
 
**All fees must be turned in before registration is complete. 

GENERAL REGENTS EXAM INFORMATION 

http://mwcsk12.org/
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Recently inducted into the New York State Athletic Adminis-
trators Association Hall of Fame is M-W retired PE teacher, 
coach, and athletic director, Jim Rishe. Jim spent 27 years 
at M-W and was an active member of the NYSAAA since its 
beginning in 1981. He was hired in 1964 and appointed Di-
rector of Physical Education & Athletics in 1968. Jim taught 
elementary & high school PE classes, coached football, 
baseball, and soccer before retiring in 1995. Congratula-
tions, Mr. Rishe! 

Pictured with Jim are his three sons. From left to right: Mike, 
Jim, David, and Patrick Rishe.  

 

SUNY Plattsburgh:  If you completed Model OAS for  college credit and would like your  transcr ipt sent 
to another college, please go to the following website:  http://www.plattsburgh.edu/register/transcript.php 
This website will provide you with all the information you will need to have your transcript forwarded to the 
college you will be attending. 
 
Paul Smith’s College:  If you completed a Paul Smith’s course for college credit and would like your tran-
script sent to another college, please go to the following website: 
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript 
The Guidance Office also has copies of Paul Smith’s Transcript Request Form in our office.  We can fax the 
request for you during business hours; however, a student signature is required.  For Paul Smith’s, there is no 
fee for the first transcript that is requested. 
 
SUNY Potsdam:  If you completed a SUNY Potsdam’s course for college credit and would like your tran-
script sent to another college, please go to the following website: 
http://www.potsdam.edu/offices/registrar/transcript 

College Credit Courses at Madrid-Waddington:   Requesting Your Transcript 

Future Plans for the Class of 2018 
(as of June 4, 2018) 

Eli Thomas    Undeclared    SUNY Potsdam 
Jacob Thomas    Biology/Undeclared   St. Lawrence University 
Shane Tiernan    Electrical Engineering   SUNY Canton 
Trevor Tryon    Criminal Justice   Army Reserves/SUNY Canton 
Owen Uppstrom   Navy 
Grant VanBuren   Business    St. Lawrence University 
Ryan VanPatten   Undeclared    SUNY Geneseo 
Kate-lyn Vice    Psychology    SUNY Potsdam 
Jacob Walrath    Sports Management   SUNY Canton 
Gabriella Ward   Psychology    SUNY Canton 
Alexis Wells    Biology/Computer Science  SUNY Potsdam 

http://www.plattsburgh.edu/register/transcript.php
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript
http://www.paulsmiths.edu/offices/registrar/request-transcript
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Magna Cum Laude 
Francis Bateman:  Francis is the son of Frank and Sharon 
Bateman.  Francis will attend SUNY Binghamton in the fall 
and will major in Pre Med.  He has been awarded the 
Bausch and Lomb Honorary Science Award, for excellence 
in science.  He is a member of the championship Whiz Quiz 
team, who recently earned the title of American and  
International Champions.  Francis has earned an Advanced 
Regents diploma with Honors, Mastery in Science. 

Magna Cum Laude 
Emily Bracy:  Emily is the daughter of Stacy and Andrew 
Bracy.  She will attend SUNY Potsdam in fall and will  
participate in the Explorer Program.  Emily has participated 
in the Fall productions and Spring musicals since grade 9, is 
a member of National Honor Society and has been awarded 
the Excelsior Scholarship.  Emily has earned an Advanced 
Regents diploma with Honors, Mastery in Math. 

Magna Cum Laude 
Tyler Fitzgerald:  Tyler is the son of Michelle and Leo  
Fitzgerald.  Tyler will begin his studies for the priesthood at 
the Pontifical College Josephinum in Columbus, Ohio.  He is 
a member of National Honor Society, Tri M Music Honor 
Society and is a seminarian of the Roman Catholic Diocese 
of Ogdensburg.  Tyler has earned an Advanced Regents  
diploma with Honors, Mastery in Science. 
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Magna Cum Laude 
Taylor Harris:  Taylor is the daughter of James and  
Christina Harris.  She plans on attending SUNY Potsdam in 
the fall. Taylor is a member of National Honor Society and 
has earned academic All Northern in soccer, indoor track 
and spring Track.  She has also been awarded First Team All 
Northern for Indoor Track. Taylor has earned an Advanced 
Regents diploma with Honors, Mastery in Science. 

Magna Cum Laude 
Hannah Grant:  Hannah is the daughter of Charles 
and Christine Grant.  She plans on attending SUNY 
Canton and majoring in Information Technology. Han-
nah has been awarded the Potsdam Rotary Student of 
the Month through Seaway Technical Center.  She 
was also awarded the Potsdam Elks Lodge award for 
Outstanding Career & Technical Education Achieve-
ment in Software Development & Business Design. 
Hannah has earned an Advanced Regents diploma 
with the Career & Technical Endorsement. 

Magna Cum Laude 
Megan McCall:  Megan is the daughter of Don and Brenda 
McCall.  She is attending St. Lawrence University with an 
undeclared major.  She has been an active member in  
National Honor Society, drama club, and Varsity 
club.  Megan is the Class of 2018 secretary. Megan is a 
three sport athlete participating in hockey, track and  
soccer.  Megan is a team captain for both soccer and track 
teams. She has been an Academic All-Northern for all three 
sports and first team All-Northern for soccer.  Megan also 
earned the Section X Most Valuable Player for soccer.  
Megan has been named a University Scholar at SLU in 
recognition of her academic record. Megan has earned  
Advanced Regents with Honors and Mastery in Science.   
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Cum Laude 
Tyler Allen:  Tyler is the son of Joseph and Carmen 
Allen.  Tyler will attend SUNY Potsdam, Crane School 
of Music, majoring in Music Education.  Tyler was 
recognized as the WWNY Channel 7 Arts All Star this 
year. He participated in the All State Mixed Chorus, 
Area All State Chorus and is a member of the Tri M 
Music Honor Society.  Tyler has earned an Advanced 
Regents diploma with Honors, Mastery in Science. 

Magna Cum Laude 
Olivia Rubin:  Olivia is the daughter of Joselyn Murphy and 
Mark Rubin.  She is attending Binghamton University with an 
undeclared major.  Olivia has been an active member of  
National Honor Society, key club, drama club and band.  She is 
a track athlete and has earned the distinction of academic all 
northern. She volunteers at the animal shelter, the thrift 
store, and church dinners.  Olivia has earned an Advanced  
Regents diploma. 

Cum Laude 
Breanna Bouchey:  Breanna is the daughter of 
Brian and Susan Bouchey.  Breanna will attend 
SUNY Plattsburgh in the fall and plans on ma-
joring in Nursing.  She is a member of the Na-
tional Honor Society, earned First Team All 
Northern Honors for volleyball and Second 
Team All Northern Honors for soft-
ball.  Breanna has also been recognized for Ac-
ademic All Northern in volleyball, basketball 
and softball. She has earned an Advanced Re-
gents diploma. 
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Cum Laude 
Daniel Dominy:  Dan is the son of Jeffrey and 
Cheryl Dominy.  He is attending St. Lawrence 
University in the fall, majoring in Environmen-
tal Studies.  Dan has been a member of the 
National Jr. Honor Society and National Honor 
Society and has been recognized for outstand-
ing academic achievement while participating 
in soccer, hockey and baseball.  Dan has 
earned an Advanced Regents diploma. 

Cum Laude 
Danielle Hough:  Danielle is the daughter of 
Scott and Michelle Hough.  She will be attend-
ing LeMoyne College in the fall and plans on 
majoring in Biology.  Danielle has been award-
ed the LeMoyne Leadership Scholarship and 
Promise NY Scholarship.  She earned the hon-
ors of First Team All Northern for basketball 
and softball and was nominated for the Huffer 
award through Section 10 for softball this 
spring.   Danielle has also participated in the 
spring musical since since Junior High and has 
earned an Advanced Regents diploma. 

Cum Laude 
Aubrie Liddell:  Aubrie is the daughter of Kev-
in and Kelly Liddell.  Aubrie will attend Keuka 
College in the fall, majoring in Psychology with 
a concentration in Forensic Psychology.  She 
has been awarded the Presidential Scholarship 
from Keuka College and has earned her high 
school degree one year early.  Aubrie has 
earned a Regents diploma. 
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Cum Laude 
Kerry Mayette:  Kerry is the daughter of Kirk 
and Lisa Mayette.  She is attending SUNY Pots-
dam in the fall with an undeclared ma-
jor.  Kerry is co-treasurer for the Class of 2018. 
She has been an athlete in soccer, track and 
lacrosse.  She earned academic all northern in 
both her soccer and lacrosse seasons. Kerry 
has been active in both the drama club and the 
Varsity club at school.  She has volunteered her 
time with church and through Honor Society. 
Kerry has also worked part-time through high 
school as a waitress and a counselor at CAN/
AM.  Kerry has earned a Regents diploma.  

Cum Laude 
Evan Ryan:  Evan is the son of Ann and Jon 
Ryan.  Evan will be attending LeMoyne College 
to major in Economics.  Evan has been an ac-
tive participant in drama club, varsity club and 
National Honor Society.  Evan is an Eagle Scout 
and has participated in various scouting com-
munity service activities.  He has been an ath-
lete participating in soccer, basketball and 
baseball. He has been captain of his Varsity 
Basketball and Baseball teams.  Evan is also the 
Class of 2018 Vice-President. Evan works con-
struction part-time and also works at the Pots-
dam Town and Country Club. He is the recipi-
ent of the Magis Scholarship and the Promise 
NY scholarship  through LeMoyne College. 
Evan has earned an Advanced Regents diplo-
ma. 
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Cum Laude 
Eli Thomas:  Eli is the son of Chris and Lucy 
Thomas.  Eli will be attending SUNY Potsdam in 
the fall with an undeclared major.   He has 
been on Honor Roll throughout his high school 
career. Eli is a three sport athlete participating 
in soccer, basketball and track and has earned 
the distinction of Academic All Northern in soc-
cer and basketball.  He has also worked hard 
over the summer mowing lawns, splitting wood 
and working for his father. Eli has also volun-
teered his time in the past helping neighbors 
with yard work and household chores. He is 
the recipient of the AMVETS scholarship.  Eli 
has earned a Regents diploma. 

Cum Laude 
Grant VanBuren:  Grant is the son of Tom and 
Julie VanBuren.  Grant will be attending St. 
Lawrence University in the fall to study busi-
ness.  He has participated in multiple sports 
including soccer, hockey, football, baseball and 
golf.  He has received the distinction of Aca-
demic All-Northern for multiple sports. Grant 
has been a member of National Honor Society 
throughout high school.  Grant received the 
Presidential Achievement award through St. 
Lawrence University. Grant has earned an Ad-
vanced Regents diploma. 
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As the school year quickly winds down and as we anxiously await the arrival of summer, our attention is 
drawn to the multitude of “end of year” activities for our students and their families. Scheduling can be a little 
overwhelming so I have included a list of important dates worthy of your attention. 

 
June 7, Thursday- Spring Concert, Grades K-2,  1:45 p.m. 

 
June 14, Thursday-   UPK Celebration 9:30 am 

      Flag Day Celebration 
 

June 15, Friday- Kindergarten Graduation  9:30 am 
 
 

June 18, Monday - Grade 4 Fishing Trip Waddington Beach 10:00-2:00 
Dismissal 3:10 

 
June 19, Tuesday-  Elementary “Fun Day” 

1:00 Dismissal for All Students 
 

June 20, Wednesday- 5th Grade Graduation  9:30 am 
11:00 Dismissal for All Students 

 
June 21, Thursday 

Last Day of School For Students 
11:00 Dismissal 

 
We will continue to send home important information with your children. Please be sure to check book bags 
each day. If you have any questions, please call our Elementary Office at 315-322-4756, ext. 201. 
 
At the completion of this school year we will be saying goodbye to one of our most treasured teachers. Melo-
dy Molnar will be retiring after thirty years of teaching, twenty of those at MWCS in the primary grades. Mrs. 
Molnar has touched the lives of hundreds of MWCS kids with her caring and compassionate approach to 
learning. She has brilliantly delivered sound academic instruction while at the same time, providing those 
“intangibles” essential in molding young lives. Her ability to balance a solid academic program with good 
“old fashion” fun is truly masterful. Mrs. Molnar has never lost sight of the fact that Kindergarten children are 
precious commodities whose days should be filled with enthusiasm and wonder. We wish her all the happi-
ness she deserves as she embarks on another chapter; retirement. 
 
We are also happy to announce that Meghann Lyon will be replacing Mrs. Molnar as our new Kindergarten 
teacher. Miss Lyon has spent the last three years as a Literacy Specialist assigned to provide instruction to 
students requiring supplemental support. She has proven herself to be a superb teacher ! Her experience and 
talents in Reading will serve our Kindergarten students well. I am confident she will do an outstanding job in 
her new assignment. 
 
Angela Drumm was recently hired to replace Miss Lyon as building Literacy Specialist. She has spent the last 
two years working with our students in the Reading Center. Mrs Drumm brings a tremendous wealth of expe-
rience to our Reading program. She is an excellent teacher who is totally committed to the students of 
MWCS ! 
 
As always, it has been an honor and a pleasure working with the students and families of MWCS this year. 
Our ability to succeed in providing a solid educational experience combining a strong academic foundation 
with essential character education relies heavily with on a positive working relationship between home and 
school. Our goal has always been and will continue to focus on all skills required for future success and hap-
piness. Please remember, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact me by phone 

or in person. My door is always open. 
 

Have a safe and relaxing summer. 
I’ll see you all at the bass tourney! 

 
Matt Daley   

           

END OF YEAR NOTE FROM ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL 
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Six ways to encourage summer 
reading 

 
    1.   Get your child a library card at your local pub-
lic library.  It’s free! 
    2.  Read to your child every day — in your 
backyard, at the doctor’s office, in line at the 
grocery store, on vacation. 
    3.  Set a good example—read on your own 
and discuss your books with your kids.  
    4.  Keep books everywhere—in the car, in 
front of the TV, in the kitchen, on the porch. 
    5.  Post a “refrigerator list’ of the books family 
members have read during the summer. 
 

For more information, go to:  
www.summerreadingnys.org  

 

JUNE HIGHLIGHTS 
Elementary 

Universal  
Pre-Kindergarten 
September 2018 

Madrid-Waddington 
 

Applications are being accepted 
from district residents interested in 
having their child participate in our 
Universal Pre-Kindergarten (UPK) 
program.   This is a half-day pro-
gram and is for any child who will 

turn four years of age  
on or before December 1, 2018 

and 
a resident of the M-W District. 

 
If you are interested, please call the  

Elementary Office at  
315-322-5746, ext. 201 to 

receive a registration packet. 

 

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
End of School Year Pesticide Notification 

 Schools are required to maintain a list of staff and persons in parental relation who wish to receive forty-eight hour prior 
written notification of pesticide application at relevant facilities and procedures on how to register with the school to be on such a 
list for notification.  This notice shall be made available at the at the beginning and end of each school year.  
 If you would like to obtain information about products being applied, including warnings that appear on the label of pesti-
cides used, or would like to be placed on our notification list, please contact District Office, at 315-322-5746 ext. 221 
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Guidance Department News 

Information for College-Bound Juniors 

   Juniors completed a resume and a career inventory earlier in the year to prepare them to 
attend “Gateways to Careers” at SUNY CANTON  in April. We encourage juniors who are inter-
ested in college to spend time this summer thinking about colleges they feel might be a good 
fit.  Visiting colleges you have a strong interest in is also a valuable experience to determine 
whether you feel those colleges will meet your needs.  College websites are wonderful re-
sources for finding out about campus tours, open houses, admission requirements, financial 
aid and other pertinent data. 

     In the Fall of 2018, students who plan to attend college should take at least one of the col-
lege entrance exams (the SAT and/or the ACT).  This is especially important for students who 
intend to go to a four-year college directly out of high school, and who did not take one of 
these exams Spring of 2018.   

    

Upcoming SAT / ACT Exams  

   SAT 

* Students must pre-register at www.collegeboard.com 

    Test Fee information available online at www.collegeboard.com 

     August 25, 2018   March 9, 2019 

 October 6, 2018   May 4, 2019 

 November 3, 2018   June 1, 2019 

 December 1, 2018 

 

  ACT   

*Students must pre-register at www.actstudent.org 

   Test Fee information available online at  www.actstudent.org 

 

 September 8, 2018   April 13, 2019 

 October 27, 2018   June 8, 2019 

 December 8, 2018    
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Scholarship Information:   Attention MWCS Graduating Class of 2019!   
Looking ahead to Fall of  2018…. 

Check with your Guidance Office frequently for scholarship opportunities 

 
The Guidance Office has compiled a website which includes a variety of scholarships that our students are 
eligible to apply for.  On the school’s website www.mwcsk12.org —  click on the link  HIGH SCHOOL, 
then Guidance; you will find a link for “Scholarship Information & Deadlines.”  
 
When scholarship applications are sent to our office, we copy them and keep them in a file outside Mrs. 
Britton’s office.   In addition, many of the applications are now available online through our Guidance 
web page.   
 

PLEASE CHECK THE WEBSITE, THE SCHOLARSHIP FILE AND GUIDANCE OFFICE BULLETIN 
BOARD FREQUENTLY TO TAKE ADVANTAGE OF NEW APPLICATIONS.   

Be sure to pay close  attention to the DEADLINE DATES !!   

EARLY NOTICE for SEPTEMBER 2018 SCHOOL TAX COLLEC-
TION…… Due to current security  

precautions, the School Tax Collector, Mrs. Andress, will be located in 
the High School side of our campus.    

Hours of collection will be 3:00 - 5:00 PM 
More specific information will be included in the District’s August  

Newsletter which can be accessed on our website.  

 
Notice to Parents / Guardians !!! 

 
All students in Grades K - 12 are expected to provide their own set of  

headphones for school use in September.  
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Guidance Office Extensions 
315-322-5746 

Mrs. Britton - 215 
Mrs. Siddon - 214 
  Mrs. Fox - 218 

 
EMAIL 

sbritton@mwcsk12.org 
tsiddon@mwcsk12.org 

 

You will can view your Fall class schedule on SchoolTool in  
mid-August. 

If adjustments need to be made to your schedule,  
please plan to call or visit the Guidance Office on these dates: 

 
Monday, August 27, 2018 
Tuesday, August 28, 2018 

 
9:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

 
Note:  Access to SchoolTool will not be available after  

June 30, 2018 until mid-August due to class scheduling for 
the coming school year. 

CLASS SCHEDULES FOR FALL 2018 
Grades 9—12 

NEW STUDENT REGISTRATIONS FOR FALL 2018 

If you are new to the Madrid-Waddington Central School District, and wish to  
register your child(ren), registration may be done through the District Office  

during the months of July and August, Tuesday through Friday, 8:00 AM - 2:00 PM. 
Please call Patty Bogart at 315-322-5746, ext. 221 in District Office for information and an  

appointment.   New registrants for Grades 6 - 12 will have the opportunity to speak with the 
Guidance Counselors regarding class schedules on the dates in August listed above. 

Board of Education 2018-2019 
 

Darcy Backus 
Tina Wilson Bush 

Charles Grant 
Brian Hammond 
Richard Hobkirk 
Katheryn Logan 
Gerald Molnar 

Matthew O’Bryan 
Jordan Walker 

 
President and Vice President to be 

elected at July reorganizational meeting. 

BOARD MEETING DATES  — 2018-2019 
 

All meetings 7:00 PM, in High School Library  
unless otherwise noted 

 
       - Tuesday, July 10 - Reorg. & Reg. Meeting  
       - Tuesday, August 14 - Reg. Meeting; set tax rate 
       - Tuesday, September 18 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, October 16 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, November 13 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, December 18 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, January  15 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, February 12 - Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, March 19 - Regular Meeting 
       - Thursday, April 4 - BOCES Annual Meeting 
       - Tuesday, April 9 - Special Budget Mtg(Optional) 
       - Tuesday, April 23 - Reg. Mtg & BOCES Budget  
       - Tuesday, May 14 - Public Budget @ 6 PM 
       - Tuesday, May 21 - Annual Budget & BOE Member  
              Vote; Bus Vote; Regular Meeting 
       - Tuesday, June 18 - Regular Meeting  
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 IMMUNIZATION REQUIREMENTS….  
 

         Students entering school in September 2018—Immunization   
requirements …. New York State Law Section 2164 requires that schools will not per-

mit a child to attend school unless the parent provides the school with a certificate of immunization or 
proof from a physician, nurse practitioner or physician’s assistant that the child is in the process of receiv-

ing the required immunizations.  Public and private school officials may not admit unvaccinated children to 
school in excess of 14 days.   Please see the School Nurse’s webpage under immunization tab for complete 

listing of immunization requirements.  NEW requirements for a student entering are as follows:  
Kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, 3rd & 4th grades —Two (2) doses MMR and two (2) doses Varicella 

  Grades 6, 7, 8 & 9 —Two (2) doses Varicella 
  Grades 7, 8 & 9 —One dose Meningococcal 
  Grade 12– Two (2) doses of Meningococcal or one dose if first dose was received at 16  
                                               years of age or older 

These vaccinations can be obtained at any Public Health clinic (315-386-2325) or from your  
private health care provider. 

 
New York State law requires that all new entrants (whether PreK or Kdg), Grades 1, 3, 5, 7, 9 and 
11, and all students entering a school district for the first time have a health examination by a 

New York State licensed provider.  This exam must be provided to school within 30 days of entry into 
school or the grade levels indicated.   A review of the immunization certificates and/or other proof of im-
munity are needed at the time of registration of all students, inclusive of new entrants and transfers. 
 
Medication:   If your child will be taking medicine at school, provider and parent permission forms are 
needed for both prescription and over-the-counter medications.  New medication permission forms are 
required each year and the form is available online under the “Medications” tab of the School Nurse 
webpage. 

If you have any questions, please call our School Nurse, Mrs. Amber Murphy, until June 21, at  
315-322-5746, ext. 203 

 315-322-0030 (fax) 

 
Information and the application for Free & Reduced eligibility requirements 
will be provided in our District’s August 2018 newsletter.  Please contact the 
District Office at 322-5746, ext. 221 for information on this application for 

Free and Reduced Price School Meals/Milk application.  
 

This application must be completed EVERY SEPTEMBER when returning to 
school to continue your child’s eligibility.   

 

ANTICIPATED  2018 - 2019  LUNCH PRICES  
Elementary Lunch  $2.10        Jr/Sr High Lunch    $2.25          

Breakfast:  $1.25 

NURSE’S OFFICE Updates... 
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